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MSDS标题

JOHNSONDIVERSEY DIVOS 98PE MSDS报告

产品标题

乙二胺四乙酸四钠盐四水合物

CAS号

64-02-8

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
JOHNSONDIVERSEY DIVOS 98PE

NFPA
Flammability 1
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 3
Reactivity 1
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Powdered enzyme detergent.
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CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Harmful if swallowed.
Risk of serious damage to eyes.
Toxic to aquatic organisms.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Accidental ingestion of the material may be harmful; animal experiments
indicate that ingestion of less than 150 gram may be fatal or may produce
serious damage to the health of the individual.  Ingestion of anionic
surfactants may produce diarrhea, bloated stomach,and occasional vomiting.

EYE
  If applied to the eyes, this material causes severe eye damage.  Direct eye
contact with some anionic surfactants in high concentration can cause severe
damage to the cornea. Low concentrations can cause discomfort, excess blood
flow, and corneal clouding and swelling. Recovery may take several days.

SKIN
  The material is not thought to produce adverse health effects or skin
irritation following contact (as classified using animal models).
Nevertheless, good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a
minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an occupational setting.  Anionic
surfactants can cause skin redness and pain, as well as a rash. Cracking,
scaling and blistering can occur.  Entry into the blood-stream, through, for
example, cuts, abrasions or lesions, may produce systemic injury with harmful
effects. Examine the skin prior to the use of the material and ensure that
any external damage is suitably protected.

INHALED
  The material is not thought to produce either adverse health effects or
irritation of the respiratory tract following inhalation (as classified using
animal models). Nevertheless, adverse effects have been produced following
exposure of animals by at least one other route and good hygiene practice
requires that exposure be kept to a minimum and that suitable control
measures be used in an occupational setting.

Xiya



CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  There is some evidence that inhaling this product is more likely to cause a
sensitization reaction in some persons compared to the general population.

  Long term exposure to high dust concentrations may cause changes in lung
function i.e. pneumoconiosis; caused by particles less than 0.5 micron
penetrating and remaining in the lung. Prime symptom is breathlessness; lung
shadows show on X-ray.  Chelates are occasionally used in therapies for
various forms of poisoning. A systemic reaction known as the "excessive
chelation syndrome" consists mainly of general unwellness, fatigue, thirst,
followed by chills and fever. Muscle ache, headache, loss of appetite, nausea
and occasionally increased urinary urgency and frequency may occur, as may
cold-like symptoms.  Exposure to Sulfonates can cause an imbalance in
cellular salts and therefore cellular function. Airborne sulfonates may be
responsible for respiratory allergies and, in some instances, minor dermal
allergies.
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